## TOWN OF STONINGTON

## CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT COMMITTEE

152 Elm Street • Stonington, Connecticut 06378 (860) 535-5073 • Fax (860) 535-0602

November 30, 2010

The Long-Range Capital Improvement Advisory Committee held a Special Meeting on this date at 9:00 am at the Town Hall Meeting room. Members present were George Sylvestre, Maryanna Stevens, Captain Jerry Desmond and Joe Bragaw.

The purpose of the meeting was to prioritize the Capital requests received in order to present a final product to the Board of Selectmen. Each request was reviewed and rated by the CIP Advisory Committee.

The following items were discussed:

Mr. Bragaw asked about the GIS development line and where an explanation was for its presence. Also discussed in this manner was the Ortho Photography, particularly how long it was to be in the CIP and the total amount needed.

Mrs. Stevens asked Capt. Desmond if there was any news on the grant for the Fiber installation. There was no staff present with regard to the IT Department and these answers were not available.

The Committee made the following changes:

- New Police cars changed from an A to C.
- New radar units changed from a B to C.
- Marine Police Boat changed from an A to a C.
- Wastewater Treatment Plant improvements changed from a C to an A. The bond total set the previous year was \$18,325,000.

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Packer, Clerk